
	ERCOT Retail Client Services & Testing

	Event Description: TTPT  Meeting
	Date:  April 18, 2006
	Completed by: S. Slagowski

	Attendees:  Glen Wingerd, Roger Tenenbown, Sherri Slagowski, Kyle Patrick, Mike Woolsey, Susan Munson, Johnny Robertson, Brian Pidcock, Kristy Tyra, Daryl Everett, Jim Purdy, Lauren Damen, Tammy Beaver
Phone:  Chris Johnson

	 

	· Welcome/ Introductions

· Chuck Moore, Chair, not in attendance as the newest addition to the Moore family arrived this past weekend (Arion Galen Moore, weighed in at 8 pounds, 13 ounces (4 .008 kg) and was 21 ¼ inched long)
· Brian Pidcock reviewed the Antitrust Admonition
· Motion to approve February minutes;  approved by group
· Flight Update – Glen 
· Flight 0106 complete

· Flight 0406

· Kick off call yesterday. New Flight Administrator, Sherri Slagowski, kicked off the call.

· 0406 bigger than 0106 – manifest larger.  Mix of new umbrellas & new MPs

· New umbrellas – 3 new

· New MPs – 4 new

· 18 new relationships

· Connectivity portion of the flight is still not complete

· Some penny tests still outstanding.  Pressure to have complete by day 7 of flight.

· PIVAR Updates

· No updates

· Post Implementation Verification and Reporting

· Determine if there’s anything we can better test as a market.

· Haven’t done much for about six months now since things are stable; focus on other things has taken priority.

· MarkeTrak Testing

· ERCOT Internal testing began yesterday officially;  Integration & UAT 

· No official update for known defects thus far

· External testing - Susan Munson stated that Mike Woolsey will give update for this during the Script SubTeam section of today’s agenda

· CRs using multiple banks to send money.  Can TDSPs accept from multiple banks?

· Possibly came from EC Power

· Is it possible to have more than one bank & for TDSP to accept?

· Brian spoke from CNP – they can.  Won’t discriminate from one bank to another.  Routing number to be dropped from one bank to the other.  How payments are reconciled – won’t make a difference.  Can come from a variety of banks.

· With regards to testing, how would that work?

· Would want to test addt’l banks.  Banking scripts are often most difficult scripts.  Maybe do something like test a ‘Contingency Bank.’
· May want to get rid of testing for change of bank, because entities may test for addt’l bank, even though they didn’t want to change banks.

· Agreement it will need to be tested whether ad-hoc or within flight.
· Check with Diana Rehfeldt to see if TNMP would have any issues.

· Agreement CR can have multiple banks as long as both banks are tested.

· Changing PGP keys during & between flights.  Should this be more organized?

· Brand new MPs coming in & wanting to change PGP keys about 3 days in.  

· PGP Keys expiring is a different situation.

· Has caused pain with ERCOT commercial support team.

· Unusual number of changes at the start of Flight 0406 by testing parties. 

· People don’t realize how critical that piece of information is.  Need to spend as much effort on this as much as anything else.  Seems too often to be an afterthought.  

· Maybe needs to be more ‘painful’ to make the changes.  Currently, they just call and request to have the TW unlocked.  

· Maybe need to ask more questions when they want to change something like that; functionally.  What can we do to not have you change it until the end of flight?  

· PGP keys expiring have to be more flexible.  Once those expire, they expire. 

· Do we need to have a means to justify being more strict with this?  Should we include in TMTP Guides?

· How do we make it more organized versus how do we punish?

· Only thing we can think of is better communication during orientation.

· Possibly add the PGP expiration date field on the TW.  That way ERCOT could be pro-active to notify someone when their Keys are expiring.  Flash a text box when they enter date if it’s due to expire within 90 days saying you may want to consider changing your Keys now.  

· Establish as a ‘pre-test’ script?  If we make mandatory field on TW, next time each company goes to TW, it will force you to put it in.  

· Some create PGP Keys in real time vs others create in simulated time.  That would be a challenge.  Simulated dates change throughout the year.  ERCOT moved our PGP to a real-time, so that if someone uses a real-time key, it won’t fail.  

· Resolution: let’s add notation to CON script (add to all 3).  Adding to the website the field to contain the expiration date.  But let’s hold off on the logic of validating that date for the purpose of notifying the entity that they Key is getting ready to expire.  More emphasis provided in the orientation.

· New field in TW – Susan

· New notation for CON script – Script Sub Team

· More emphasis for orientation – add to master Action Items

· Flight Orientation – Review

· Should the Flight Orientation be mandatory?

· Flight 1005 of last year, an MP who does not use a service provider & did not attend orientation last year.  Currently serving load in the Mkt.  Contacted ERCOT day after orientation.  Had reasons for no representation.  RCS chose to do a 3 hour conference call with them where they walked through the orientation with them.  Knew we couldn’t gain any traction for saying they couldn’t test & had to exit the market.  But also had to fulfill compliance of orientation meeting.

· Second case, current flight 0406, CR made flight deadline, but did not have representation at orientation.  Changing from an established to a non-established service provider.  First inclination from Flight Administrator was they could not test.  Person has had first hand experience with TTPT, has spoken during orientation and has even prepared material for the orientation in the past.  TTPT leadership was contacted for a decision.  Decision made to allow them to attend the orientation.  Had attended previous orientations.  Not like they were in the dark.  Some of the problems with set up (from above conversation) was this entity.  
· Couldn’t do ad-hoc because it’s a non-established service provider. 

· Is there a way to structure the orientation to have a recap of changes to the current orientation?  That way, for those who have attended in the past, they could only attend the recap part?

· Maybe just have a process written for exceptions.  That might make exceptions easier to handle.  Although, it will have more and more people push the limit to be exceptions.  Keep it documented why it was allowed as an exception.  Can prove why you’re not discriminating against them.
· Resolution: Decision to keep orientation mandatory.

· ERCOT Retail Testing Website

· Black out periods being published on ERCOT website
· Goal to get it on the RTW website, probably in the File Cabinet

· In order to find, first have to go to TMTP to see how it’s defined

· Then go to approved test flights to see defined info from TMTP to check against – so a little cumbersome

· New line for beginning and end of black out to be added to Approved Test Flights schedule?

· Resolution: Action Item added to include on Approved Flight Schedule

· TW changes after deadline

· Already reviewed earlier in agenda

· Frequently Asked Questions Review

· Approval of new additions and corrections to FAQs.
· Will load to RTW tomorrow.

· Enhancements for monthly code release

· Review of enhancements scheduled for May

· Delete TW will only be for Draft mode

· TTPT asked if release can be done the fourth Wednesday of the month instead of the second Wednesday of the month?  May 24 agreed upon.  

· June itest can’t be done as there is a code freeze.  Potentially can’t do in July in either.  Itest being moved from Taylor to Austin during this time as part of disaster recovery and space issue.

· Prioritize un-determined date items

· Review at June TTPT meeting since there can’t be a June RTW release anyway.

· Script Sub Team Update
· Update from April 5th meeting on MarkeTrak scripts

· Scripts still under development

· Scripts about 85 to 90 percent complete.  Some may be 100 percent.  SubTeam can come to Taylor sometime this month to review the scripts and ensure that they are Market ready.

· Should be posted by the end of the first week in May is the goal. [June 1st Deadline]
· Envisioning for API – haven’t written any API scripts yet.  Looking for API to parallel GUI scripts, but modified to indicate transfer of data is API.  Thinking of about 10 transactions.

· ERCOT Critical Dates vs Market Critical Dates

· Debbie McKeever had questions over dates.  Kristy to get with Debbie McKeever for clarification of established dates.

· Critical Dates for MarkeTrak Implementation

· April 3 –     ERCOT to start issuing digital certificates to new USA contacts

· April 11 –   MarkeTrak demonstration

· April 17 –   ERCOT Testing.  End May 19.
· May 1 –     USA contacts can start requesting addt; dig certs for its MarkeTrak users

· May 2 –     Houston “Train the Trainer” at CenterPoint.  End May 5
· May 8 –     MarkeTrak Testing Sign-up deadline

· May 9 –     Dallas “Train the Trainer” at TXU Energy.  End May 12.
· May 10 –   API connectivity validation

· May 10 –   MarkeTrak Testing Matrix available

· May 15 –   Austin “Train the Trainer” at ERCOT Taylor

· May 15 –   MarkeTrak ESI ID Test Beds due

· May 22 –   GUI Market Testing.  End June 2.
· May 22 –   API connectivity Testing.  End May 26.
· May 30 –   API Market Testing.  End June 2.
· June 17 –  MarkeTrak GO LIVE – Old FasTrak tool will not be used for NEW issues, but will remain working for existing issues.
· [Change to Critical Dates Due to MarkeTrak Project Delay]
· 4/21 – GUI ERCOT UAT Starts

· 4/27 – XSD Revision Published to Mkt

· 5/1 – Market Begins to Submit Requests for Digital Certificate

· 5/5 – Post 2nd Draft of User Guide

· 5/18 – API & Bulk Insert iTest Migration

· 5/19 – GUI UAT Complete

· 5/22 – API & Bulk Insert ERCOT UAT Start

· 6/2 – ERCOT QA build out project begins, (API & Bulk insert UAT halts)

· 7/10 – ERCOT Internal regression testing 

· 7/10 - MarkeTrak Connectivity Test

· 7/10 – API & Bulk Insert UAT Continues
· 7/14 - API & Bulk Insert UAT Concluded

· 7/17 – Train the trainer sessions start (2 wks)
· 7/31 – Train the trainer sessions end

· 8/7 – GUI & API Market testing begins (2 wks)

· 8/11 – Final user guides available

· 8/18 – GUI & API Market testing ends

· 8/26 – Proposed Go Live Date!
· Next script sub team meetings
· RSVPs due to Susan Munson, Friday 04/21/06 to attend next Script Sub Team meeting.  Will be a working meeting to establish/ write scripts.
· Meeting scheduled for 04/27/06, 9 AM – 4 PM.

· Send email to Mike Woolsey today or tomorrow if you want to be a script writer.

· No other sub team meetings slotted after the 04/27 meeting, unless future meetings are decided during this meeting.

· Mass Transition

· Chuck wanted on the Agenda, but since Chuck not at meeting, not sure what he wanted to discuss.

· Kyle provided fundamental principles of the process.

· Questions around how necessary will it be to test around all that?

· Most of the process is in ERCOT’s house to build and design.  

· ERCOT does not have business requirements from TX SET.  Nothing for TTPT to do on this yet.  Chances are we will have to be extremely agile.  Once business requirements are received from TX SET, script development will need to be completed immediately.  Flight 0107 as the most aggressive flight for testing the changes.  Hopefully, will have business requirements from TX SET to review during June TTPT meeting.

· Other Updates

· Lauren for PUCT updates – 
· Terms & Conditions was approved last Thursday.  MPs (TDSPs & REPs) agreed to an earlier implementation time.  July 15, 2006 for everything that does not specify July 1, 2007.  Presumption that the early changes will not require TX SET changes; may possibly require internal system changes for companies.  Second implementation date scheduled for July 1, 2007 which will allow time for TX SET and system changes.  Tentative guess is Flight 0407 to test these changes; however, may not be ready for Flight 0407.  

· POLR Rulemaking is possibly up for adoption May 25.  Direction can possibly change from this Rulemaking.

· TX SET Update

· Question marks on answering whether there will be a TX SET upgrade this year (due to POLR rule, T&Cs, etc.).  Initial thought is there will be no TX SET upgrade for 2006.

· TX SET meeting next week for three days to discuss Mass Transition.

· Will focus on implementations and where it fits into a Flight at a later date.

· TTPT Action Items

· Review of new and outstanding items

· Next Meeting Preparation

· Reviewed new process to be discussed during each ERCOT sponsored meeting for emergency evacuation from the second floor MET Center.
· Next TTPT meeting, June 1, will be held at EC Power

· Hopefully business requirements received for Mass Transition discussion

· Review draft of 2007 Flight Schedules

· Review Market Orientation material for Flight 0706



	Action Items / Next Steps:

	· 

	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	












































